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memorandum 
November 12, 2020 

 
To:  Tammi Oyadomari-Chun 
 Interim Asociate Vice President for Academic Affairs 
 University of Hawai‘i Community Colleges 
 
Subject: REQUEST TO USE SUBJECT CODE - OEST (OCEAN & EARTH SCIENCE TECH) AT 

KAPIʻOLANI COMMUNITY COLLEGE 
 

Kapiʻolani Community College requests to use the subject code OEST (Ocean & 
Earth Science Tech). Our plan is to offer an experimental course, OEST 197 Natural 
Hazards, in Spring 2021. The proposal for the permanent course, OEST 101 Natural 
Hazards, has been submitted to Curriculum Committee with an effective date of Fall 
2021. A 200-level course is also being developed. 
 
The Math & Sciences Department would like to promote the fields of Geociences 
and increase the number of students transferring to the School of Ocean and Earth 
Science and Technology (SOEST), which already uses the OEST subject code. OEST 
courses at Kapi‘olani CC will provide students with the necessary 100- and 200-level 
skills and requisite knowledge to transfer and enroll in 300-level courses in Global 
Environmental Science, the Earth Sciences and the Atmospheric Sciences to pursue 
a four-year degree in these STEM fields. 
 
To better promote pathways to SOEST and to open new careers to our students, we 
hereby request to use the subject code OEST. 
 
 
 
 
 
Louise Pagotto 
Chancellor 
 
C: Maria Bautista, Interim Vice Chancellor, Academic Affairs 




